
WAC 44-10-080  Manufacturer's option to request a viewing of mo-
tor vehicle.  (1) A manufacturer may request a viewing of the vehicle 
to aid in preparation of its defense. The request for a viewing of the 
vehicle must be indicated in the manufacturer's statement.

(2) The manufacturer and the consumer shall arrange a mutually 
agreeable time and location for such viewing. If after reasonable good 
faith attempts to arrange a viewing, a mutually agreeable time and lo-
cation is not established, the manufacturer may request the Lemon Law 
administration program manager to set a time and location for viewing.

(3) Upon receipt of a request to set a viewing, the Lemon Law ad-
ministration program manager shall establish a time and location for 
viewing that is reasonably convenient for the parties. The location 
may be the consumer's residence if other locations are not reasonably 
convenient for the parties. The consumer must be present during the 
viewing, unless the consumer expressly waives in writing the right to 
be present.

(4) The viewing is not meant to be another attempt to repair the 
vehicle and no repair procedures shall be conducted.

(5) The manufacturer may perform limited nonrepair diagnostic ex-
aminations and inspection procedures, such as test driving the vehicle 
or attaching a testing device to the vehicle. The results of any diag-
nostic procedures or data gathered as a result of such procedures 
shall be supplied to the consumer as soon as it is available.

(6) If the viewing of the vehicle reveals any affirmative defen-
ses or legal or factual issues not previously raised in the manufac-
turer's statement or consumer's request for arbitration, either party 
may file amendments with the Lemon Law administration within three 
business days of the viewing, or, no later than three business days 
prior to the hearing date, whichever is earlier.
[Statutory Authority: RCW 19.118.080(2) and 19.118.061. WSR 10-01-069, 
§ 44-10-080, filed 12/11/09, effective 1/11/10; WSR 02-12-093, § 
44-10-080, filed 6/4/02, effective 7/5/02. Statutory Authority: RCW 
19.118.080 (2) and (7), 19.118.061 and 1995 c 254 § 4. WSR 96-03-155, 
§ 44-10-080, filed 1/24/96, effective 2/24/96. Statutory Authority: 
RCW 19.118.080 (2) and (7). WSR 88-04-081 (Order 88-2), § 44-10-080, 
filed 2/3/88.]
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